P. O. BOX. 315, Bukoba, Tanzania, E.A. Phone: +255-784-834-752

Mob: +255 788 334 350;

E-mail: batereza2@hotmail.com/ buberwae@gmail.com



Rev. Fr. Rajakumar Mathias, msfs (acting Parish Priest) St. Vitus Kirchstrasse 17, 59399 Olfen Germany

Dear and Reverend Fr. Mathias,

I greet you in the name of Our Lord Jesus Christ.

I hope you are doing well and the Parishioners are well too. Many greetings from the Sisters of St. Therese of the Child Jesus - Bukoba Diocese. May I take this opportunity to thank you for your generous consideration, to support Kajunguti health center for many years now.

We thank God the project is growing big day after day many people are getting satisfied with healthy services provided to them. The maternity ward is saving lives of hundred women together with their Children. The Solar power which was recently installed is saving a lot of money which could be paid to the nation grid; instead the money now is utilized in buying medical equipment and medicines.

Many greetings and thanks from the people of Kajunguti, the population around and staff members who are direct beneficiaries of the project. They appreciate your material support but also they appreciate the human support of the Kunterbunt Family for the several visits they have made to Africa to meet the people they support. In particular we thank them for encouraging and supporting their son Marius Eckmann to volunteer at Kajunguti. We were blessed to have Marius with us; his contribution as a young man pleased every person met him. We thank you for the upbringing of Marius, to a man of integrity and faith based practices. His readiness to serve with respect to all people regardless of their differences of age, race and faith, witnessed his maturity and unlimited love. I was far from the School he was volunteering but I heard from our sisters speaking high about his full devotion to his work as young teacher.

We thank you for the gift of friendship between people of Olfen and Sisters St. Therese, we pray for your missions, and we hope this relationship will continue and grow stronger. We invite all of you to visit Bukoba especially Kajunguti, always there is space for you. Marius Eckmann has a lot of information about us, will tell his history of what is to volunteer in Africa.

Finally I wish you a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year

Yours in love of Christ,

Superior General